
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, April 1, 2024 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 4/22/2024
Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm. The Chairman stated that this meeting is being recorded. 
In attendance were the Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz, the Honorable John Marsi, the Honorable Mark Landry, the Honorable Steven Sullivan and the Honorable Jason Johnson.     Also present was Michelle Jervis, Assistant Town Administrator. Jonathan Ruda was absent. 
1. Acceptance of Minutes – John Marsi motioned to accept the minutes of March 11, 2024 and March 18, 2024.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.  

John Marsi motioned to approve but not release the Executive Session minutes of March 11, 2024 and March 18, 2024.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

2.  Appointments:  Reappointment of Liz Parent as Registrar – John Marsi motioned to reappoint Liz Parent of 8 Luther Lane, Dudley, MA as a Registrar for the Town of Dudley with a term to expire March 31, 2027.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

3.  Citizens Comments: n/a
4. Public Hearing:  National Grid and Verizon – Pole Hearing on School Court – Rescheduled from March 4, 2024 and March 11, 2024.  No.: 30900108 – The Public Hearing opened at 6:36 PM.  National Grid representative stated that there is a new property at 24 Oxford Ave. that needs power. They will be installing a new pole near Pole 14 and Pole 1 on School Court with a transformer bank on it.  No abutters attended the hearing.  The Public Hearing closed at 6:39pm.  Steven Sullivan granted National Grid to install 1 JO pole on School Court beginning at a point approximately 70’ feet easterly of the centerline of the intersection of Oxford Ave. and continuing approximately 15’ feet in an easterly direction.  National Grid is installing a new pole in line with an existing pole line for the purpose to allow apace for the installation of a 3phase transformer bank to provide service to 24 Oxford Ave and install an anchor for the pole. Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
5.  Public Hearing – Lach, Inc. d/b/a Polish Guards a/k/a Club Jigger – Alteration of Premises
The Public Hearing opened at 6:41pm.  Teresa Lach, owner and manager of Lach, Inc. came before the Board.  She would like to have approved this amended license so that she can have patrons drink outside on nice days.  A few picnic tables on the south side of the property.  No abutters attended the hearing.  The Public Hearing closed at 6:43pm.  Steven Sullivan motioned to grant Lach, Inc. a Change of Alteration of Premises for outside seating at 41 Brandon Rd., Dudley, MA.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

6.  Citation/Award to Retired Police Chief Steve Wojnar – Dudley Grange #163 and Sunrise Pomona – The Dudley Grant presented Steve Wojnar an Award for Public Service along with the Sunrise Pomona Grant #9, who represent Granges throughout Central Massachusetts.  His years of service to the Town of Dudley were expressed along with many charitable undertakings he is involved with over the years.  Linda Brink, spokesperson for the Dudley Grange presented the award with spokesperson from Sunrise Pomona.  

7. Licenses:   Nichols College – Request for four (4) outdoor entertainment licenses for 4/5/24; 4/12/24; 4/19/24; and 4/26/24.  Heather Bowes from Nichols College came before the Board.  Kerry Cyganiewicz asked if there will be alcohol present at these events.  Ms. Bowes stated that they will not be selling alcohol but cannot guarantee it will be there.  Chief Karlowicz stated that a detail should be present.  Steven Sullivan motioned to grant the four Outdoor Entertainment License for Friday, April 5th, Friday, April 12th, Friday, April 19th and Friday, April 26th from 7:00pm to 10:00pm located at the Coopper Beech Quad for Nichols After Dark Events and that police detail to on site for the entire time as recommended by the Police Chief.  Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
8. Public Business: 
a.  Nichols College – Parking Waiver Request for Move Out Days – Steve Wojnar, Public Safety Director of Nichols came before the Board requesting to have a parking waiver on the west side of Center Road.  He wants to do it in two days since some students are moving out earlier and that the parking is strictly for the students to move out of their dorms.  In the past it created a problem with just one day.  Steven Sullivan motioned to grant the parking waiver on the westerly side of Center Road on Wednesday, April 24, 2024 and Saturday, May 4, 2024.  John Marsi seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
b.   SWCCC-Dispatch IMA Renewal – Greg Lynskey, Director of the SWCCC stated that the dispatch center has been in operation for 10 years.  Usually there was a automatic five (5) year renewal and thought it would be appropriate to have a single working document.  The term is from 7/1/2024 to 6/30/2029.  Jon Ruda, who is on the board, recommends this document.  John Marsi motioned to approve the updated language for SWCCC Dispatch renewal contract.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 5-0. 
c.    FY25 Budget – Since Mr. Ruda was absent Kerry Cyganiewicz prepared a slide presentation showing what we have done regarding the school assessment and how the future assessments will affect the General Fund.  The school voted on a budget of $12,409, 049 with an average increase of 9%/year; the general fund increase estimate is 4%/year.  He stated that we have money in Stabilization this year but not sure about next year.  He prepared this presentation for transparency and will be on our website and his Facebook selectmen page.  John Marsi stated it is an eye opener and sees a pattern.  The Town needs to support the school system but our budget methodologies are different and the State seems to be later and later every year with their Chapter 70.  
d. Town Administrator’s Report:   .
e.  Departmental Communications:  
f. Adjournment

Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Jervis

Assistant Town Administrator

Cc:  documents discussed or/and voted on:

Updated Airport Road plan provided by Tighe & Bond.

Debt Exclusion Question – tabled for 3/18/24.
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